
PUBLIC COMMENT - ITEMS FROM THE AUDIENCE 
 
From: phowell <phowell@pacbell.net>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 5, 2022 4:31 PM 
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@cityoftracy.org> 
Subject: Fi 
 
July 4th loud explosions (& the 4 days before) over the homes in the Fox Hollow subdivisions & 
surrounding area is & has been for several years intolerable. Car alarms, windows rattling, dogs barking 
last night until 1:30 am.  Reports to police seem to go unheeded.  When explosions are happening over 
roof tops, it is not safe for anyone. The combined lack of concern for tracy families (loud noise & car 
racing at all hours), pot holes in the roads, businesses & citizens being robbed makes Tracy not a very 
safe or happy place to live. I think some attention & policy changes are needed.    
 
 Pat Howell 340 Hunter Trail. 
 
 



Dear City Council:

As you are aware, I submitted developmental review application number D22-0008. After review of the Council’s response, I feel the engineering 
conditions placed during this developmental review cause undue burden on the property owner but should be the City’s responsibility.

I formally requested that the following conditions be removed:

Condition for installing crosswalks and refreshing all striping along property frontage.

Condition of upgrading curb ramps at the corners of West 9th St and A street intersection to current pedestrian and current ADA standards.

Condition for reconstructing curb, gutter and sidewalks along the property frontage.

Condition to widen the sewer lateral to 6 inches.

I appreciate the city planning and engineering staff for working with me and removing the first three aforementioned conditions however I am 
disappointed that the sewer lateral condition could not be removed. The city planning and engineering staff that I have worked with agree with me 
that it is reasonable to remove this condition as widening the sewer lateral for my project serves no practical purpose however they are unable to 
based on the current building standards in place. They have also advised that if they had the authority to remove this condition they would 
recommend to do so. Hence, I am forced to bring my request to remove this condition to you. 

After consultation with a couple sewer and plumbing companies, I was advised that widening the sewer lateral on my property could actually lead 
to slower flow rates and increased chances of congestion and backflow because the flow rates will actually be lower with the new building design. 
The new load on the current sewer system will be less than what it is at it sits today.  The property will have the same number of bathrooms, but 
two sinks will be removed in the new development. If necessary, formal engineering specifications can be provided to confirm.

Lastly, there is no “as built” documentation of what lies below the city street. Providing “As Built” documentation is considered Industry standard 
in construction. The City is requesting a civil improvement that is not necessary as per the architectural plans submitted with application number 
D22-0008. Without the “as built” plans, there is an increased risk of damage to the existing infrastructure when proceeding with upgrade of the 
sewer lateral as this project will involve digging a trench 10 feet deep across the entire street. It will also require traffic flow to be blocked across 
this street to complete this project. 

I think we can all agree that this condition serves no practical purpose in this case. I humbly ask for myself and all those who will face this same 
issue in the future we allow for some flexibility to the City planning and engineering staff when interpreting the necessity of this condition.

Sincerely,

Gurpreet Dhaliwal MD
Medical Director, SEVA Pain Institute
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